April 2, 1967

Mr. Harry B, shop, 195 West Second Street, Battle Mountain, Nevada.

Dear Mr. Bishop:

This is just a line to thank you for the few hours in your home some two weeks ago. Not only did you provide me with a most interesting picture re: your Gold Acres area, but the chance to let my hair down and return to Colorado thinking, Aspen, Fairplay and Climax, was a tonic. Not that I care to return to those high altitudes; I much prefer Nevada and its opportunities, to anything else I can think of.

After my visit with you, I spent another few days in the area, finally ending up at Lynn Creek where I had a chance to meet both Mr. and Mrs. Treweck.

It is hoped to return to your area in the near future. There seems to be enough lined up in the Reno general area to keep me busy through this month, and so it will probably be sometime in May.

In the meantime, if Amex blows cold on Gold Acres, and if Union Pacific is indifferent, rest assured of my interest in reviewing the material which might then become available.

when and if you are in this area we do hope that you will let us know.

With best regards, I am,

Yours very truly,

David LeCount Evans.